
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Cuddle Bugs Kindergarten & Pre-Prep March 2017 

DIARY  

DATES 
 

5th March: 

Clean Up 

Australia Day 

 

25th March        

Earth Hour 

17th March      

St Patricks Day 

 

Love is in the air as the children have been enjoying many activities revolving around Valentine’s Day and Love 

Your Pet Day. Bringing an awareness of differing roles members within our community play. We were fortunate to 

have a visit from Red Collar Rescue and Cat Connections. They explained their adoption processes and both 

agencies gratefully accepted the dog and cat food kindly donated from staff and families. The children loved patting 

Dolly the dog, however Rusty their Mascot stole the show with his funny antics. The three little 4-month-old kittens 

were well received as they were cuddled and nursed by the children. So be warned, if you don’t have a pet already, 

you may have your children putting in requests…  

We also like to remind families that we practise regular Fire Evacuations and Lockdown procedures with the 

children. We look forward to visits in the future from our friendly community members working at the Fire Station, 

the Police Station and the Ambulance. The children always enjoy these visits, where they are able to explore the 

emergency services vehicles.  

We are excited to say Congratulations to Miss Carissa on her marriage to Mr Craig earlier this month. The wedding  

was a surprise to her family and friends, they had an awesome day together. We wish them the very best for a 

wonderful life together.   

We welcome our newest staff member Miss Kate, please say hello.  

Miss Kate will work across all rooms and in the Admin office. 

We also welcome back Miss Julie who has had some time off  

being a grandma. 

                                                                                                                                                                             

 

 

 

Car Park Safety:  Please be aware of children coming and 

going to and from the car park area. Please ensure you 

drive slowly and always checking for little people. 

Please do not leave your child/children unattended in your 

vehicle. It is QLD law that no child under the age of 12 is to 

be left alone in a car. (Legislation: Queensland Criminal 

Code Act 1899 (QLD) - Section 364A). 

 

 

 

While we try to teach our 
children about life, our children 
teach us what life is all about. 
  ~ Angela Schwindt 

19th March 

International 

read to me day 

 

21st March 

Harmony Day 

 



 

 

Be Active Be Alive 
Being active is easy this Summer with the Council’s Be 
Active, Be Alive (BABA) Program. With over 150 free 
physical activities sessions on offer, delivered across 14 
Park & Pool sites (Free Entry for all pool activities) from    
6th Febryary – end of March 2017. This fun, innovative, 
physicaly active program is for people of all ages and 
fitness levels. A copy of the program schedule ia available 
from any Council service centre or download a program.  
Be Active Be Alive this Februay – March 2017  

 

The Handmade Expo & Vintage Markets 
The Handmade Expo & Vintage Market has quarterly Sunday 
shopping at its best. They are exclusively 
Handmade/Baked/Grown/Vintage with a few supplies for you to 
enjoy your own ‘Handmade Experience. It is a unique shopping 
experience for the whole family as you explore the local talent our 
region has to offer.Pram & wheelchair friendly. FREE entry and 
parking. Sunday 5th March – 8.00am till 1.00pm at Bundabeg 
West State School. 
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 Settling your Child into Care  

Settling your child into care can often be an emotional experience 
for both you and your child. It is a major transition in your lives 
where your child will be cared for in a new setting, by somebody 
other than a family member. It may be that your child is moving to 
a new room of the service, or commencing care in a different 
service. In any of these situations, children may experience 
difficulties separating from the family or familiar caregivers. How 
well will your child settle? Each child's reaction to settling into 
care, and the time it takes to become comfortable in their new 
setting, is dependent on the individual child, their age, and their 
past experiences in child care. Some will settle easily on their first 
day, while others may show distress before settling happily and 
confidently. Even somewhat confident children can find the 
adjustment to a care environment difficult at first. The first few 
weeks in care are a time of adjustment and it is normal for 
children to experience a range of emotions. It is important to 
develop consistent routines to help support children to manage 
the..change.                                                                                          
What can you do to support your child to settle? There are a 
number of strategies that you can consider to assist your child 
during the settling process. These include: *Gradually building up 
the length of time spent at care (shorter days for the first few 
weeks and building to longer days when the child is more 
confident). *Sending in a favourite toy/comforter for rest time. 
 Informing educators about activities your child may like that will 
calm them during drop off. *Settling your child at a preferred 
activity before you leave. *Establishing a goodbye routine. For 
example, reading a story and doing a puzzle before saying 
goodbye. *Discussing with your child what they will be doing 
during their time in care and what to expect and telling them that 
you are happy and confident that they will have a good time. 
*Reassuring your child when you leave that you (or someone else) 
will be back later to collect them. *Ensuring that you leave when 
you say you will to avoid confusion for your child. For example, 
"one last hug then Mummy/Daddy is going". *Speaking to 
educators about exciting events happening at home or in the near 
future so they can speak about this with your child to help them 
settle. *When a child is upset during drop off, it is understandable 
that the parent may be upset to leave their child. It is essential to 
appear confident and positive during the drop off time to let your 
child know that they are safe and will have a great day. Children 
bounce off the emotions of people around them and if you seem 
anxious or upset, your child will pick up on this. Once you have 
left the room, there is always an admin staff member who can 
offer support if needed. Some parents prefer to call after an 
hour/on their lunch break to check that their child has settled. 
If you have any questions about settling your child into care, 
please see one of our friendly staff and we will be more than 
happy to help. 

 

Pancakes 

Ingredients 

1 Cup Self-Raising Flour 

1/3 Cup White Sugar *to taste 

1 egg                                                                                        

1 cup milk                                                                               

1 tsp vanilla essence                                                               

Butter  

Method                                                                                       

- Mix dry ingredients together, then add and mix wet 

ingredients                                                                                      

- Cook in large frypan on medium heat 

Notes                                                                                           

- Butter is for frying – use as much or as little as you 

need                                                                                         

- Sprinkle freshly cooked pancakes with fresh lemon    

juice & a dusting of caster sugar                                             

- Drizzle with maple syrup, icing sugar & ice-cream                                   

r

oss our region, March 2015 is a great time to try out one of the many different 

activities scheduled in your area 
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Threadworms are any long slender roundworms, commonly found in preschool and school aged children. They often occur 
in more than one family member.  

Threadworms look like white threads, about 8mm long. They live in the lower intestine, but come out of the bottom at night or 
in the early morning hours to lay their eggs in the area between the buttocks. This causes very annoying itching in the area 
especially at night. 

Threadworms are spread by children scratching their bottom and carrying the worm eggs back to their mouth with their 
hands. They can also be spread indirectly, in food, dust, or other articles. The eggs can survive up to two weeks outside the 
body. Once these eggs are swallowed, they hatch in the small intestine and travel down. 

Threadworm infection is not usually serious and easily cured with medication. Repeat infections are very common and there 
are precautions you need to take to help prevent this and the spread of threadworms to others. 

Human beings cannot and do not catch threadworms from animals. 

Signs and symptoms 

If your child has threadworms, they may : 

¶ Have an itchy bottom which may become red and inflamed from scratching. 

¶ Be irritable and generally 'out of sorts'. 

¶ Not sleep very well. 

In girls there may be redness and itching around the vagina. 

Diagnosis 

You may be able to see threadworms if you examine your child at night. Take a torch, separate your child's buttocks and 
look carefully around the anus (and opening to the vagina in girls). You might see tiny white threads that may be moving. 

A diagnosis of threadworms can also be made by the "sticky tape test". You can get this tape kit from your GP. Do this test 
in the morning before your child has a bath or has a poo. Separate the buttocks, applying a piece of sticky transparent tape 
(eg scotch tape), to the area just outside of the anus and between the buttocks. Stick the tape on the skin, remove it and 
stick it onto the glass slide included in the kit from your doctor. Your doctor will examine the slide for worms or worm eggs. 

If your GP thinks your child has threadworms, they will suggest your child has treatment without any further tests. 

Treatment 

The good news is that threadworm infection, though very annoying, is not generally serious and is easily cured with 
medication. 

Your doctor will advise you on the best treatment. Drugs such as pyrantel (Combantrin) or mebendazole (Banworm) are very 
safe and often recommended. Special precautions may be given for children under 2 years of age and during pregnancy. 

It is recommended for the child to shower on the night the medicine is given and again the next morning to remove eggs laid 
during the night. 

Care at home 

Unfortunately, repeat infection is very common. To help reduce this and to prevent the threadworms from spreading to 
others, you can take the following precautions: 

¶ Treat all other family members at the same time. Adults can also get threadworms. 

¶ It is not necessary to "worm" the family when you worm the family pets-dogs and cats do not get threadworms or 
pass them on the people. 

¶ Encourage your child not to scratch, despite the itching. 

¶ Keep your child's fingernails clean and trimmed. Stop children from nail biting or thumb sucking. 

¶ Have your child wash his/her hands with warm soapy water for at least 10 seconds after going to the toilet. 

¶ Launder bedding and toys in hot water. 

¶ Vacuum often, to remove any eggs.  

¶ Discourage your child from eating food that has fallen on the floor. 

Threadworms 
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Toilet Training – Learning to use the toilet is a huge step in a 

toddler’s life. Some toddlers grasp the idea easily, while others 

require more patience. During this stage, remember to pack 

lots of spare pants and nappies/pull ups. Soiled clothing is 

rinsed, placed in plastic bags and stored in the bathroom in a 

named container. Remember to collect at the end of each day. 

If you have any concerns, please chat to our friendly staff.  

MTW Group 

Hello! We have been enjoying welcoming new friends and 

following their interests. These past few weeks we have been 

busy celebrating Chinese New Year, Valentine’s Day, Love Your 

Pet Day and Pancake Day.  The children have a keen interest in 

farm animals which we have also been exploring. Our recycling 

project is continuing as you notice more containers being 

added to the hanging mobile.  

Until Next time 

Miss Staci, Miss Carissa, and Miss Vassilia.  

Th,F Group 

Wow haven’t we been busy little friends. At the beginning of 

the month we learnt about all those special people in our lives. 

We made wonderful gifts to give our families for Valentine’s 

day. Discussions of Valentine’s day then lead to making new 

friends and emotions. Then our children took us to other 

community helpers, with a big interest in Fireman and what 

they do. We had our very first Fire Drill at kindy and our friends 

did very well listening to their teachers. This week we had a 

visit from the ladies of Cat Connections. The children loved 

petting the kittens. We chatted about how we look after our 

animals. The children loved to share their stories about their 

animals at home.                                                      .  

Until.next.time         

Miss Andie, Miss Rodi, Miss Carissa, Miss Leanne and Miss Peta 

 

The children have enjoyed being involved in Valentine’s 

Day activities and loved the special visitors from Red 

Collar Rescue and Cat Connections. Our focus for both 

groups has been strengthening Fine Motor skills and 

refining their pencil grip.    

MTW Group 

Our focus is families and the importance of each 
person’s role within the family. As well as the similarities 
and differences in everyone’s family culture. We have 
had fun drawing our family as well as doing a family 
collage. Thank you to the families who have supplied a 
family photo and we look forward to seeing more family 
photos. The children are enjoying sharing their photos 
with their friends.    
Thank you from 
Miss Kathleen, Miss Chelsea and Miss Irena. 
 
Th,F Group 
We are continuing our interest on dinosaurs, with an 
added focus on measurement. The children have been 
given tape measures and are excited about measuring 
everything… Including how tall we are, and then 
measuring our friends with mobilo.  
Thank you from  
Miss Kathleen, Miss Megan and Miss Leanne. 
 

 
27th – 31st March 

 
 

 

From The Bumble Bees 
The Bumble Bees have been busy exploring friendships and our identities. We have loved role playing doctors and 
celebrating Valentine’s Day by creating beautiful hearts for our room and discussion ways we can be kind to others. We have 
looked at our faces in the mirror and created self-portraits. 
The children have also loved talking about pets – with Monday the 20th being Love Your Pet day. We had visits from Red 
Collar Rescue and Cat Connections and the children were so excited to meet the dogs and cats and speak to our visitors 
about caring for animals. I heard lots of excited children telling their parents about the experience. 
We spoke about healthy eating and have loved playing The Water Game where we have a race to drink as much water as we 
can in 10 seconds. We play this many times throughout the day to encourage more water intake in this hot weather. We 
made healthy banana pancakes and smoothies after following the children’s interest. They were delicious! 
Cheers from Miss Jenna, Miss Leanne, Miss Jasmyn and Miss Irena.  
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

From The Dragonflies... 

 

From The Grasshoppers... 

 


